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ABN; 37 097 3F7 954 

PO BOX 5350, KINGSTON ACT 2603 
PHONE: 02 6253 6961 

FAX: 02 6253 6966 

Illh March 2003 

The Secretary 
The Senate Economics Legislation Committee 
Room SG.64 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 

Dear Secretary 

Energy Grants (Credits) Scheme Bill 2003 
and the 

Energy Grants (Credits) Scheme (Consequential Amendments) Bill 

The Truck Industry Council (TIC) representing truck manufacturers, diesel engine 
companies and major components suppliers to the trucking industry is pleased to 
make a submission with respect to the subject bill. 

TIC is of the view that the bill should include an environmental component 

With the  bill already in Parliament, a re-write to include an environmental 
component would not be a preferred option. However, the TIC believes that a 
small change can achieve a positive environmental outcome, 

Within the bill are the prescribed metropolitan areas. Within these areas, the 
rebate is only payable to vehicles above 20 tonnes GVM. 

In its submission to the Fuel Tax Inquiry, the Federal Department of Transport and 
regional Services stated “Against these potential environmental benefits are the 
perverse incentives to purchase larger vehicles to get over the 20.0 tonne barrier 
and qualify for the maximum rebate (at a fuel efficiency penalty) and set up freight 
operations just outside the metropolitan zone to qualify for the maximum rebate)” 
unquote. 

If the eligibility for the rebate in the metropolitan areas was changed from a weight 
limit (20 tonnes GVM) to an environmental hurdle (Australian Design Rule 70/00) 
there would be significant environmental benefits. Whilst the number of rebate 
recipients would not change greatly, all trucks above 4.5 tonnes meeting ADR 
70/00 would receive the rebate. 
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